Heritage Impact

27 Marquis Road
Proposal to build new shed in the garden

27 Marquis Road is on the edge of the Camden Square conservation area and the back of the garden makes no special contribution to the heritage aspect of the area.
The materials for the shed are in keeping with the conservation area – the windows are reclaimed from another house in Camden Square and are hence in keeping with  the rest of the buildings in the conservation area.
The building will be made entirely from wood and clad in ship lap timber so could be easily dismantled by any future owner of the property.
The roof of the old shed was a roofing felt one covered in decking – the new roof will be a green one. This will increase the amount of green space in an area where a great deal of it is being lost (25 Marquis road has built a studio at the back of the garden larger than my proposed shed without a green roof and they are in the process of building a large extension at the back of the house so have substantially decreased the green space in the area.)
The new shed will have a façade very similar to the previous shed which has been standing for almost twenty years. It will also be clad in ship lap timber as the previous shed was. So the visual change and impact will be very small.
As the roof of the shed will now slope toward the back of the garden rather than the front as the previous shed did, the back wall will be lower than it was previously, thus giving the garden in St Augustine’s road that backs onto the shed more light than it had previously. (The residents of the St Augustine’s road property put in an objection when I built my previous shed and I had to get retrospective planning permission for it.)
The new shed will replace the shed I built and another garden shed (a converted wendy house). It will be lower at the back than the previous shed. On the left hand side the neighbours have built a shed that extends as far into the garden as the one I intend to build and which is higher at every point than mine will be.  There has been solid wood fencing on top of the boundary wall on the right hand side of where I intend to build the new shed making a light barrier about six foot high. I intend to replace that with trellis and as the new shed will be 30cm away from the boundary wall, hopefully there will be more light rather than less for them.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The shed will be invisible from the road and from most of the surrounding properties due to a large weeping willow, a bay tree, a lilac tree. a large evergreen myrtle, fatsias and a number of other bushes and climbers. It will be practically invisible from the back of my own house.
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